
EAST WINDSOR TOWNSHIP COUNCIL 
Tuesday, February 26, 2013 

Budget Meeting 
 

 
 
The meeting of the East Windsor Township Council was called to order by Mayor Janice S. 
Mironov at 7:00 p.m. on February 26, 2013. 
 
Assistant Township Manager Eric Schubiger certified that the meeting was noticed as a special 
meeting on February 22, 2013.  Notice was sent to the Trenton Times, filed with the Municipal 
Clerk and posted in the East Windsor Township Municipal Building.  All requirements of the 
“Open Public Meetings Act” were satisfied. 
 
Present were:  Mayor Janice S. Mironov and Council Members Hector Duke, Marc Lippman, 
Alan Rosenberg, Perry Shapiro, Peter Yeager and John Zoller.  Also present were Township 
Manager James P. Brady, Township Attorney David E. Orron and Assistant Township Manager 
Eric Schubiger. 
 
PUBLIC FORUM:  None 
 
Health & Welfare: Health/Education/Nursing/Communicable Disease/Environmental 
Services/Housing: Jeffrey Plunkett and Lorna Bonorand were present.  Council reviewed all 
budgets.   
 
Public Works: Road Repairs and Maintenance/Snow Removal/Administration of Public 
Works/Municipal Complex Building and Grounds/Ward Street Building and Grounds/Police 
Building and Grounds/Senior Center Building and Grounds/Mechanics Police 
Vehicles/Mechanics Administration Vehicles/Mechanics Public Works Vehicles/Condominium 
Associations Services Act/Parks and Playgrounds/Detention Basins/Recycling Tonnage 
Grant/NJDEP Stormwater Management Grant/Snow Emergency/Engineer/Utilities/Electric/Street 
Lighting/Telephones/Natural Gas/Fuel Oil/ Gasoline – William Askenstedt, Public Works 
Director was present.  Council reviewed all budgets.  Additional information was requested to be 
provided to Mayor and Council.   
 
Juvenile Conference Committee – Bob Held was present.  Council reviewed all budgets.  
 
Economic Development – Michael Henderson was present.  Council reviewed all budgets. 
 
Better Beginnings Child Development Center –Liston. Abbott, Chairman of the Board and 
Executive Director of Luz Horta were present.  Council reviewed the budget.   
 
Fire Company No. 2 – Chief Barry Rashkin and President Benjamin Thornton were present.  
Council reviewed the budget.   
 
Volunteer Rescue Squad 2# – Council reviewed the budget.   
 
RISE – A Community Service Partnership – Leslie Koppel was present. Council reviewed the 
budget.  
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Code Enforcement: Code Official Roman Petruniak was present. Council reviewed the budget.    
 
Volunteer Rescue Squad #1 Contributions – Council reviewed the budget.   
 
Fire Company No. 1 – Chief Kevin Brink was present.  Council reviewed the budget.  Additional 
information was requested to be provided to Mayor and Council.    
 
Fire Prevention Bureau – Chief Kevin Brink was present.  Council reviewed the budget.   
 
Financial Administration/Data Processing: Lori Russo, Finance Director was present.  Council 
reviewed the budget.  Additional information was requested to be provided to Mayor and 
Council.   
 
Recreation – General Administration: Commission On Aging/Senior Citizen’s Center/Interlocal 
Services Agreement – Senior Center.  Council reviewed all budgets.  Additional information was 
requested to be provided to Mayor and Council.     
 
Mayor Mironov requested that Township Manager James P. Brady follow-up on all questions 
and requests for additional information made by Council. 
 
Mayor Mironov adjourned the meeting at 9:29 p.m.  
 
 
 
____________________________   ______________________________ 
Kathie Senior      Janice S. Mironov 
Acting Municipal Clerk    Mayor 


